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	TITLE :            PUBLIC SERVICE AGREEMENT: INCREASED ATTENDANCE RATE IN SECONDARY SCHOOLS



	RECOMMENDATIONS : 

To examine the planned action behind the PSA objective.

RECOMMEND


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 


Members agreed a PSA target of an overall attendance rate of 91.9% for secondary schools by summer 2005.  The forecast for the academic year 2002-03 was 89% and the actual figure was 89.19%.  The forecast for this school year is 90.5% and figures will be available in February to review our position against the interim target.

Significant changes have taken place during the last two years regarding attendance and this is reflected in the recent OFSTED inspection report (Appendix One).  We are building on these developments and additional action is currently taking place in liaison with the DfES.  (Appendix Two provides an overview of the current position).

The PSA quarter 3 monitoring report (Appendix Three) provides an update on action related to the additional funding linked to this PSA target.  This funding was used to appoint a school inclusion officer to support schools eg. on the attendance new referral system.  Unfortunately, the current post holder has resigned to take up a permanent post but a replacement will be recruited as soon as possible.

The existing action plan is being reviewed as part of the development of a new attendance policy and strategy which aims to ensure a more co-ordinated approach in Salford and will be completed by the summer term.
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